
Morningside Elementary
SBDMMinutes

November 16th, 2023

Meeting was called to order at 3:31.

Members present were Heather Goodman, Karen Henson, Kayla Hindle, Amelia Abell, Mika

Tyler, and Michael Betts. Guest, Taleen Odabashian, was also in attendance.

Council reviewed the current agenda. Karen Henson made a motion to approve the agenda;

motion was seconded by Michael Betts. All were in consensus.

Council reviewed the October meeting minutes. Kayla Hindle made a motion to approve the

minutes; motion was seconded by Mika Tyler. All were in consensus.

No public comment.

Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following

information:

● Enrollment- The school currently has 453 students.
● Updates:

○ Thanksgiving Luncheon/Book Fair went great. We had 415 visitors signed in.
○ Veteran’s Day breakfast went smoothly and we had a good turnout. The veterans

were very grateful.
○ We had our Red Ribbon Assembly at the end of October.

● Upcoming events:
○ Early release is Friday November 17th.
○ Progress reports go home for 4th and 5th grade on November 17th.
○ 4th grade has a field trip to the Louisville Science Center on November 21st. This

was a district sponsored trip.
○ Thanksgiving holiday break is November 22nd-24th.
○ We have committee meetings on November 29th.
○ The 5th grade Beta Induction Ceremony is on December 12th.
○ Merry Morningside is on December 5th from 5:30-7:00.
○ Club day is scheduled for December 8th.
○ We will have a school wide field trip to the State Theatre in December.
○ PTO will provide lunch for the staff on December 14th.

Council reviewed the Budget Reports for Section 6 and Activity Accounts. There were no
questions about the budget reports.



Council reviewed the KSA 2023 Analysis. Heather Goodman shared that MES scores improved
from the previous year. We went from an overall score in the yellow in 2021-22 to an overall
green score in 2022-23. The council looked at specific subject scores, as well as grade level
scores. There were no questions about the KSA 2023 Analysis.

Council reviewed the CSIP- Phase Two- Needs Assessment for Schools. Michael Betts made a
motion to approve this phase; Karen Henson seconded. All were in consensus.

Heather Goodman presented Council with the second reading of Policy 25.01, School-wide
Writing Program. Council reviewed the document and determined that there were not any
changes that needed to be made. Kayla Hindle motioned to approve the policy; Michael Betts
seconded. All were in consensus.

The council reviewed the School Key Elements for 2023-24. Heather Goodman shared that we
are already doing the majority of these things. We will continue to focus on the elements by
using our existing curriculum programs.

The next scheduled meeting will take place on December 14th at 3:30.

Amelia Abell motioned to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Mika Tyler.

Meeting adjourned at 3:44 PM.

___________________________________ ___________________________________

Heather Goodman, Principal Karen Henson, Co-Chair


